Ventura College Academic Senate

Thursday, March 6, 2008
I.  Call to order

Called to Order at 1:39 pm.

Present: Edith Conn (Senator Emerita), Joe Selzler (Secretary), Kathryn Schoenrock (President),  Ollie Powers (Criminal Justice, Technology and Music),  Deborah Ventura (Vice President), Nancy Mitchell (Nursing),  Mark Pauley (Social Sciences), Terry Morris (PE), Ann Bittl (Art), Mayo De La Rocha (Social Sciences), Bill Hendricks (Art), Lauri Moore (Treasurer), Angelica Gonzales (Counseling) 
II. Approval of the minutes
Approved 11-0 two abstentions.

III.  Guest: Trustee Steve Blum

IV. Action Item

A. Response to Administration over-riding Nursing prerequisite policy

Tabled 13-0. This issue has been resolved.  The Nursing Department met with President Calote.  President Calote stated that she will write a letter supporting the current prerequisite policy and will send the letter to all nursing students so that they will be aware that the current department policy is still in place.
V. Discussion
A.  Budget/ Class Schedule/ Comprehensiveness of the college The Senate Exec received an analysis of the class schedule from EVP Ramino Sanchez yesterday.  The analysis shows the number of sections offered in each discipline comparing Fall 2006, Fall 2007, and Fall 2008.  In addition, information on the hourly budget spent versus the target for the hourly budget was presented.  Senators expressed the need to ensure the comprehensive of the College when making budget decisions, and the need to consider the success of students, for example in large classes, when deciding what sections to cut.  Senators expressed that an overall clear plan of where cuts were made, and the reasons for cutting certain sections versus other sections hasn’t been make clear by the administration.  Senators also expressed concern regarding the loss of hours in the fitness center and the lack of ability to start new programs to meet the community’s needs.
B.  Closing of the Women’s/Reentry Center Lauri Moore explained the history of the Center and its role on campus.  The center was highly regarded and was used as a model for the Women’s Centers that were later established at CSUCI and SBCC.  In 2005, during the last budget crisis, the Center was saved from elimination by the Board of Trustees at the urging of community members and with help from the Ventura College Foundation.  Since that time the Center has been seen its budget cut and its staff reduced from seven to one.  The number of student contacts also dropped from 6000 student contacts in 2004-2005 to 300 last year.  Senators expressed disappointment that the Center was closed without a discussion in the college community as a whole and without faculty input.
C. Staffing Priorities Mayo de La Rocha explained the staffing priorities process and expressed frustration that the normal process which involves the Committee Chair and Senate President meeting with the College President to discuss the committee’s recommendations before any final hiring decisions are made was not followed.  The Committee Chair stated that he felt this was an insult to the Senate and the faculty who participated in the process.  Senators expressed their displeasure that the Staffing Priorities Committee is presented as part of the College planning process both internally and externally to groups such visiting accreditation teams, but in reality its recommendations are not followed.  The need for faculty input into hiring decisions was reiterated especially considering that faculty often have unique familiarities with programs. 
At the end of this discussion Trustee Blum expressed that due to time limitations, he had to leave.  Trustee Blum thanked the faculty for their hard work and dedication, and expressed his desire to continue to hear concerns from faculty.  
D.  Faculty Tenure  Senators expressed concern that the tenure process is becoming less clear with the recent votes of the Board of Trustees on granting tenure which were made individually for each faculty member and without a clear, common criteria for the expectations of Board Members when deciding when and whether to grant tenure to faculty.  
E.  Other Concerns were raised regarding campus safety in general especially near the construction area on the east side of campus.  There appears to be significant lighting and walkway issues that need to be address to ensure student and staff safety. 
VI. President’s Report

A. Administrative Council Report The design of the new college seal was discussed. There was also a discussion regarding online classes.  
B. District Council on Student Learning/ District Technical Review 

Workgroup Oxnard and Moorpark are in favor of having all three option for the new AS in General Studies as degree options.  At the last DTRW meeting it was discussed that it would be good to have same degree option at all three colleges so at the last Ventura College Curriculum meeting, the committee voted to adopt option two in addition to option one and option three which were previously approved.
C. Curriculum  See above.
D. DCHR The Senate received the results of the ORAP hiring system analysis it requested from the district human resources office. The analysis showed that the number of female and minority applicants using the new system was up in some areas and down in others.  The need to continue to look at this issue was expressed.

E. DCAS  Sue Johnson presented a projected budget for next year but stated it will have to be revised as the state budget changes in the coming months.. 

F. Other None
VII. Treasurer’s Report
A. Faculty Recognition Night- Save the Date April 18 The dinner will honor this year’s retirees, and Senate Award winners.  Lauri Moore also thanked those who renewed there Senate dues. 
VI. Committee Reports
A. Academic Alliance The Academic Alliance meet last week with the new Dean of Humanities Alex Miranda.  The committee and Dean Miranda are exploring ways to develop learning communities. 
B. Professional Development  The committee is developing procedures for faculty to request money from professional development funds and to pool travel money.  The committee is looking at how this is handled at other colleges in developing Ventura College’s procedures. 
VIII. Adjournment

        Adjourned at 3:27pm
